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economic opportunities of this migration; and analyzing 
rural community leadership, specifically examining the 
communitywide requirements to “keep the town running” 
through the public sector.  Overall, he works on cultivating 
connections between institutions of higher education and rural 
places by involving university faculty, staff, students, and 
programs in everyday community life. 
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Towns at the University of Minnesota, Morris.  Ben’s work 
included building a “consumable” infrastructure of rural data 
sources to be utilized by local decision makers, Geographic 
Information Systems (GIS) visualization of data, conducting 
and reporting surveys, providing research resources to small 
towns, implementing community development initiatives, and 
evaluating community-based programming.
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In 1997, a group of rural Minnesota advocates came together 
around a bold idea: to create a rural policy think tank that would 
provide policy makers, rural advocates and concerned citizens with 
an objective, unbiased and politically “unspun” examination of con-
temporary rural issues. 

Funded through a public-private partnership, the Center for 
Rural Policy and Development today is an independent non-profit 
research organization dedicated to the objective study of the eco-
nomic, social and cultural forces that are impacting rural Minneso-
tans and the communities they reside in. Over the years, our audi-
ence has grown to include state legislators, city and county officials, 
community leaders, business executives, college presidents, school 
superintendents and everyday citizens concerned about rural Min-
nesota and its future.

Hopefully, you will agree that RMJ is one of those resources 
worth having. To that end, we invite you to visit our web site at 
www.ruralmn.org to learn more about the Center for Rural Policy 
and Development, our resources and programs, and ways you can 
support RMJ.


